

## **GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B**

January 13, 2011

Tersh Boasberg, Chairman Historic Preservation Review Board Office of Planning 801 North Capitol Street, NE Suite 4000 Washington, DC 20002 historic.preservation@dc.gov Meredith Moldenhauer Chair Board of Zoning Adjustment 441 4th Street NW, Suite 210S Washington, DC 20001 bzasubmissions@dc.gov

Re: Application by 2025 Massachusetts Avenue NW on a proposed renovation to a historic building. On the January HPRB & BZA agendas

Dear Chairman Boasberg and Chairman Moldenhauer:

At its regular meeting on January 12, 2011, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With eight of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission voted 8-0 to support the following motion:

ANC 2B supports both the Zoning and Historic preservation applications with serious consideration on minimizing the exposure of the air conditioning equipment to the street, and noting that the building will be used by non-profits.

Commissioner Kevin O'Connor is the Commission's representative on this matter. You can reach him at <a href="kevin.oconnor@dupontcircleanc.net">kevin.oconnor@dupontcircleanc.net</a>.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William J. Stephens